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Present: A. Bradbery, R. Coleman, S. Coleman, C. Hammer, S. Masteller, M. Pyles, C. Wickens, L. Lawrence 

Leadership
S. Coleman, A. Bradbery and L. Lawrence agreed to serve as coordinators for the project in the near-term. At a follow-up meeting, time commitments will be determined with the goal of establishing staggered terms to provide continuity. 

Project goals
The group reviewed the written objectives for the project and discussed some short term goals. 

1)  Develop an inventory of resources at participating institutions. Resources may include access to horses for sampling, availability of laboratory facilities for sample processing/storage/analyses, on-going or planned studies that might provide collaborative opportunities, etc.  

	Stephen Coleman suggested that for the next meeting each person prepare a short “station report”. He will circulate a template. 

2)  Identify some guest speakers to present during a project meeting or during a series of zoom/team calls. Possible topics could include advantages/disadvantages of various laboratory methods, how to develop uniform methods and terminology, etc. Focus is to utilize expertise of others who are further along in gastrointestinal microbiome study to guide us moving forward. 

	We need to identify some potential speakers

3) Plan to propose a workshop for the next Equine Science Society (ESS) meeting in June 2025. The call for workshops will go out sometime in late fall. Last meeting there were more workshop proposals than spaces, so we will want to be ready with a definite plan when the call comes out. 

Amanda Bradbery reported on the Equine Microbiome symposium at the recent ASAS meeting. It was well attended with good discussion. Stephen announced the existence of this multi-state project and Amanda had several people indicate an interest in participating. 

There was general consensus that the workshop at ESS could extend the information gathered from the guest speakers (#2) above, specifically providing some guidance on sampling/analytical strategies best suited to different experimental goals, etc.  Currently the workshops are being planned for the day before the main ESS meeting. 

In addition to the workshop, we discussed the possibility of adding a “Microbiome” section to the meeting. It could be part or the “Biosciences” section or a stand alone section. We also discussed the possibility of associating an invited speaker with the Microbiome section. ESS is attempting to attract more veterinary/medical interaction and a speaker from the veterinary/medical microbiome field might be good. 

Stephen and Bob Coleman are part of ESS leadership and will present these ideas at the next ESS board/symposium meeting. 

4) One of the objectives in the project proposal is to develop educational materials. We discussed the potential to develop survey instruments to identify needed materials. Bob mentioned that “Extension Horses” might provide a mechanism for distributing surveys. 

The group identified both extension clientele and extension personnel as potential groups to survey. Sara provided some information on survey process (IRB, CITI).  This idea seemed like something that could produce project deliverables without too much cost. 

5) Laurie agreed to identify when and what we are supposed to submit in regard to project reporting each year. 

Anyone with items to report as outputs should send the information to Laurie. Outputs could be abstracts, papers, fact sheets, etc.  

Laurie will also contact people listed in the project proposal that have not responded or participated in past meetings to ascertain their interest in the project. 

6) We discussed meeting frequency and decided the next meeting will be when the ESS call for abstracts, workshops etc goes out. OR, sooner if need be. 
